Fig Leaf News

Dear Friends, 
    As we continue to watch the fire burn, I want to thank all of you who have expressed concern for Rob and me and our home.  The house is still fine and we are doing well – would just like to go home!  I know many of you are in similar circumstances and I pray that you will be able to go home soon as well.  Please keep us updated on how you and your homes are faring.

    Project Linus is requesting quilts for the fire victims – they do not have to be finished, they have volunteers who will quilt and bind your top.  We are a drop-off for your donations – hope you have a spare quilt or top you would be willing to give.
    Following is information on Christmas in July – it is a week later than usual because of Quilt Colorado – as well as our other July class offerings.  Those of you in the Vintage Embroidery class, please note that we are meeting a second time in June because the first Wednesday in July is the 4th.  Also, the Saturday Dear Jane in July will be on the 7th instead of the 14th again because of Quilt Colorado

    Andrea and Amanda have reminded me that I need to tell you to like us on Facebook and follow us on Twitter.  
    Until next time.

Piecefully yours,
      







Laura
Classes, Classes, Classes

Class Policies

1. You may register for most classes until the day the class begins – exceptions would be classes where we have to prepare a kit for each participant.  That said; remember that there are minimum enrollment requirements as well as maximum student number limitations.  So you may not want to wait until the last minute to reserve your space.
2. Payment of the entire class fee is required upon registration.

3. Refunds will be given if for some reason the class has to be cancelled or if notification is given by the student at least one week before the class is to begin.

4. Classes will be cancelled one week prior to the start date if enrollment is not sufficient.  (If there is a class you really want to take, sign up early so that the class is assured to go.)

5. Students will be given a 10% discount on all supplies purchased at The Fig Leaf for classes requiring materials (kits excluded).  Discounts will be given only after the class fee has been paid and will last only for the duration of the class.

6. Space may be reserved by phone with a credit card – 970-495-1766.

Year Long Classes & Club
Vintage Embroidery 

Wednesday June 27th    

            6:00 to 7:30 p.m.

We started a new year of Vintage Embroidery in September.  It’s not too late to join!  If you would like the opportunity to study 19th century Redwork and to collect late 19th and early 20th century embroidery designs this is the place to be!

We will look at antique and contemporary examples of Redwork embroidery and work on a portfolio of thirty-six blocks that can be completed into one or several quilts at the end of the year.  There will be additional projects as well to include a pincushion, 

a pair of pillow shams and a table runner.  The projects can be done as Redwork or multi-color embroidery.  We will teach you the stitches necessary to complete the blocks and provide you with a notebook for your patterns. We meet once a month on the first Wednesday of the month.

Instructor: Laura Shotwell

Fee: $45.00 year
Stash Busters Club
Thursday July 12th  

         10:00 to 11:30 a.m.

     If your stash is piled high and you’re feeling guilty because you want to start something new, then Stash Busters Club is the group to join!  Charlotte and Laura will be working together, along with guest group members to help you get excited and organized to begin to use fabrics you have already collected.
    An organized stress free quilting day isn’t a dream.  Our pros share time-savers to make their quilting time tick.

    If you’ve missed Stash Busters in previous years, you owe it to yourself to sign-up this year!  Join us the second Thursday of each month to be encouraged and inspired.

Fee: $5.00 year

Fig Leaf Quilt Club

Tuesday July 17th 
    Join us the third Tuesday of the month for Fig Leaf Quilt Club!  We have lots of things planned for 2012.  We will be working on a sampler quilt that features blocks created by each of Moda’s fabric designers paired with a favorite recipe.  There will be four to six additional projects that feature the blocks from the quilt – pillow shams, table topper and a wall quilt to name a few – and we’ll give you a notebook to keep your patterns in.

    As always, there will be show and tell of projects by club members, door prizes and refreshments.  Meeting times are 10:00 a.m., 2:00 p.m., and 6:30 p.m.  Everyone is welcome.  Come and bring a friend.

Instructor: Laura Shotwell

Fee: $15.00 year

Fifth Saturday Club

    For those of you not familiar with Fifth Saturday Club, you purchase a club tote bag for $10.00.  Then, on the fifth Saturday of the month (there are three remaining in 2012 – June, September and December) you bring your tote bag to the store and you will receive a 20% discount on all the regular priced merchandise that you can fit in your bag.  Merchandise can include kits, fat-quarters, notions, books, computer software – the rule is the majority of the product must fit inside the bag in order to be eligible for the discount.  Don’t miss out.  Reserve your bag today
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June

Hand Quilting

Wednesday June 27th 

             1:30 to 3:30 p.m.

    Shake off your worries and inhibitions and learn the techniques for hand quilting.  A kit is included to help 
you experience the joy of quilting and to learn those perfect stitches.  Bring a quilting hoop, scissors and thimble.
Instructor: Laura Shotwell
Fee: $25.00 (includes materials)
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July

Totally Clueless
Monday July 30th 

  10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

    If you’ve always wanted to quilt but don’t know where to begin, this is the class for you!  For the absolute beginner, we’ll get you started in this 3-hour introduction to the world of quilting.  We’ll look at 

fabric, tools, terms, rotary cutting, seam allowance, piecing and share many ideas to get you started.
Instructor: Charlotte Allum

Fee: $18.00
August
Basic Machine Piecing

Wednesday August 1st

  10:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

    Come and learn the basics of machine piecing, rotary cutting, accurate ¼” seam allowance, piecing and pressing.  This class is packed full of demos and techniques to make machine piecing easier for you!

Instructor: Charlotte Allum

Fee: $18.00

Basic Applique

Wednesday August 1st 

             1:30 to 4:30 p.m.

    It’s all about applique!  We’ll explore the basics of hand applique using freezer paper and other techniques to make applique easy and fun!  Some patterns and practice time are included to get you started.

Instructor: Charlotte Allum

Fee: $18.00

Borders, Backs, Binding and Finish Up!

Friday August 3rd 

  10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

    So the top is done, now what?  We’ll explore the basics of finishing up with borders, backing, batting, binding and options for finishing your quilt.

Instructor: Charlotte Allum

Fee: $18.00

Basics Machine Quilting

Sunday August 5th 

           12:30 to 4:30 p.m.

    This class is packed with demos and practice time to learn the basic techniques of machine quilting.  You’ll build confidence as you learn how to put a quilt together for machine quilting – basting, straight line quilting and free-motion quilting allowing you to turn those “tos” into quilts.  It is very important that your machine is in good working condition and that you have basic knowledge of your machine.  Pick up a supply list.
Instructor: Charlotte Allum

Fee: $40.00
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